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c/o Mr. Chuck Hubert
@ chubert@reviewboard.ca

Dear Mr. Hubert:

Dominion Diamond Ekati Corporation Jay Project
Environmental Assessment (EA1314-01) — Response to GNWT Undertakings

At the September 14, 2015 public hearing in Yellowknife, the Government of the
Northwest Territories (GNWT) committed to responding to three undertakings.

The first undertaking directed to GNWT (Undertaking #3) was for the GNWT to
provide examples of any inline incineration monitoring requirements in other
jurisdictions. Attached with this letter is a table outlining the requirements from other
Canadian provinces and territories, as well as the regulations and documents
referenced in the table.

Undertaking #4 required the GNWT to provide an outline of the specific steps needed
to complete new air quality regulatory tools. Attached is an outline of the Department
of Environment and Natural Resources’s process for developing regulations; this
process would apply to the development of any air quality regulations.

Undertaking #5 was directed at Dominion Diamond to meet with the GNWT to
discuss and- attempt to reach consensus on the timeframes associated with
incineration reporting and re-stack testing. | can confirm that a meeting took place on
September 22, 2015 and that Dominion Diamond will report on the outcome to the
Board and other parties.

Should MVEIRB or any other parties have questions about this letter, please contact
the undersigned at 867-873-7482 or kate witherly@gov.nt.ca.

Sincerely,

7

Kate Witherly, Manager
Environment and Impact Assessment

Attachments
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Government of the Northwest Territories, P.O. Box 1320, Yellowknife, NT Canada X1A 2L9



